
• Much of my time since the December meeting has been working on the move at the Coldwater 
Branch, putting the computers on the ground floor getting everything wired and connected. The move 
went well, and for my part we are just waiting for our electrician to visit to put a couple of poles with 
outlets. I am excited to finally have all the loud activities together, to have the service desk closer to 
those paying for and retrieving prints, and I am very excited as to how much quieter the reading area is 
now and how much wonderful natural light comes through the window. There will be some 
complaints, but this is a change for the better.

• I am beginning to order networking supplies approved at the last meeting for the Bronson Branch’s 
media center addition. I am very happy with the quality of the design and the work done so far. I 
should be able to start my work there soon, and it is possible that by the February board meeting I will 
have much of the wiring completed.

• We received the rebate I applied for from Efficiency United for installing our new high-efficiency 
boiler. This rebate was for $1,681, and is being used to repay the loan for this project that much 
quicker.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Rucker
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